I have recently been given the privilege of the role of Group Scout Leader, for the Scouting provision within North Luffenham and surrounding areas. (Eastern Rutland). 
I live in Cottingham, across the Welland Valley, so I am not particularly familiar with the local organisations and networks, with whom I am keen for the local scout group (1st North Luffenham) to interact with. 
Scouting offers challenge and adventure to 400,000 young people and 100,000 adults across the UK. We do some pretty amazing things in Scouting, but for us, adventure is a way of life and not just an activity or expedition. Our Scouts grow in confidence by trying out new skills and stretching themselves. Whether it’s an Explorer trying out his French on an international trip or a Scout leading his Patrol for the first time, each time we challenge ourselves, it’s a step forward.  When a Scout stands up to a bully, or sticks up for what they believe in; that’s an adventure. Here in North Luffenham we already have seven scouts looking forward to participating in an International Scout Jamboree this summer. An experience of a lifetime!
To make this happen I have developed a group plan, and part of this is to develop links to local groups, as Bear Grylls described scouts as 'leading lights within their communities' and as such I am eager to ensure.
-  We look for opportunities to make scout awards (big ones) at achievement assemblies. 
- Scouting is represented at local occasions / fetes, church services, school events -St Georges' Day, Remembrance (if this is wanted)
- Scouting locally is inclusive, and no child misses out on membership or events due to financial reasons. 
- We look at wider opportunities to improve or expand local scouting (after school clubs etc) 
- Scouting supports local community improvement activities (Spring Clean / local good neighbour schemes, perhaps uniformed waitering at an Autumn type club?)
I would be delighted to attend any of your committee meetings or discuss with a representative to discuss how we can interact to benefit the children. Please let me know if this is possible. 

Regards, 
Gary Chisholm
GSL 1st North Luffenham Scout Group
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